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(RIFE) USPTOA—/LERE=2—X
Heads of Five Largest IP Offices Meet to Discuss Cooperation

The heads of the five largest IP offices in the world recently met in Hawaii to discuss ways the
offices can cooperate in improving efficiency and quality to keep pace with the rising tide of global
patent filings. The meeting, which was the first time that all five offices heads met together, was
initiated by USPTO Under Secretary Jon Dudas.

Leaders from the USPTO, the European Patent Organization (EPO), the Japan Patent Office (JPO),
the Korean Intellectual Property Office (KIPO) and the State Intellectual Property Office (SIPO) of
the People’ s Republic of China met to discuss patent administration issues that all have in
common. EPO, JPO and USPTO and JPO, KIPO and SIPO have been meeting in separate Trilateral
groups.

Under Secretary Dudas identified this meeting as an opportunity to consolidate efforts and promote
efficiency. “Increasing cooperation among the worlds five largest patent offices will lead to higher
quality, greater productivity and less redundancy which serves all of our innovators and our
economies,” Under Secretary Dudas told the gathering. “Our Offices are critical to the future of
the global patent system and to the global economy, and we must take steps to ensure that our
systems are able to better handle the increased volumes we’ re seeing.”

Participating in the discussions were Dudas, Alan Pompidou, President of the EPO, Makoto
Nakajima, Commissioner of the JPO, Sang-Woo Jun, Commissioner of the KIPO and Tian Lipu,
Commissioner of SIPO.

The dramatic growth in the number of patent applications in Korea and China is a true intellectual
property success story. That growth has also made cooperation with those countries a priority.
Together, the five offices receive about 75 percent of all patent applications filed worldwide.

The discussions focused on future opportunities for cooperation to deal with the demands increasing
globalization of patent protection. A 2006 report by the World Intellectual Property Organization
(WIPO) estimated that between 1985 and 2004 the number of patent applications filed worldwide
grew from 884,400 to nearly 1.6 million. The WIPO report further noted that between 1994 and
2004, resident and non-resident filings for KIPO increased 488 percent, while SIPO’ s increased a
staggering 643 percent.

The offices agreed to compile and share patent statistics and information on patent examiner
incentive plans and application quality enhancement proposals. They also will share quality
management practices, including how gquality, production, and productivity are defined and
measured. Best practices for streamlining and simplifying patent examination practices will also be
shared.



